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COURSE INFORMATION
About the L. William Ferris, MD, Memorial Lectureship
 The L. William Ferris, MD, Memorial Lectureship in Pediatric Urology was established in honor of Dr. Ferris, Director of The
Wilmington Medical Center’s Department of Urology, who passed away in 1982. A graduate of University of Virginia and
Tufts Medical School, Dr. Ferris entered private practice in 1960, after completing his residency at The Wilmington Medical
Center. He was known by his colleagues as a skilled and compassionate physician and surgeon, instrumental in elevating
The Wilmington Medical Center’s ability to treat pediatric urology patients. The Delaware Academy of Medicine and
Nemours Children’s Hospital, Delaware are co-sponsoring this lecture in order to perpetuate Dr. Ferris’ legacy of
innovation in the area of pediatric urology.

Learning Objectives
Discuss today's challenges and opportunities in training pediatric urologists.
Identify how to be effective educators, specifically in the operating room.
Explain how to appropriately manage the nonpalpable undescended testis.
Increase knowledge of novel surgical techniques to perform an orchiopexy for the intra-abdominal testis.

AGENDA 
WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2024

8:00 a.m.
Pediatric Grand Rounds –
Post-Graduate Surgical Education: How to Better Train the Pediatric Urologists of Tomorrow 
Kate Kraft, MD, MHPE

Break9:00 a.m.

9:15 a.m. Case Presentations

12:15 p.m. Break

Modern Management of the Nonpalpable Testis 
Kate Kraft, MD, MHPE1:15 p.m.

2:15 p.m. Adjourn

COURSE REGISTRATION 
Fee 
The VIRTUAL conference registration fee is $55 for physicians, nurses and allied health professionals. 

Site 
This year’s conference will be VIRTUAL. A link to join the conference will be emailed to registrants as the conference date
approaches. 

To Register 
Please complete the registration form found online at https://ce.nemours.org/. Advance registration is required and
should be received by Friday, September 27, 2024. 

Cancellation 
A full refund will be given for written cancellations received before September 25, 2024. No refunds will be given after that
date. 

https://ce.nemours.org/content/l-william-ferris-md-memorial-lectureship-pediatric-urology


FACULTY

 Dr. Kraft is Chief of the Division of Pediatric Urology at University of Michigan C. S. Mott Children’s Hospital.
Her clinical interests include minimally invasive urologic surgery and endourology in children, pediatric
andrology, and disorders of sex development. Her primary research interests include pediatric kidney stone
disease, pediatric uroradiology, cryptorchidism, and surgical education. She has published numerous peer
reviewed journal articles in these areas and has earned the Clinical Research Prize Award from the American
Academy of Pediatrics (AAP) Section on Urology for her work in undescended testis histology.

 Next to providing urologic care for children, Dr. Kraft’s primary passion is teaching the next generation of
leaders in urology. She served as the University of Michigan urology residency program director from 2018-
2023. In this role, she guided the University of Michigan urology program to top ranking on Doximity among
all urology residency programs nationwide and was co-PI for the American Urological Association
(AUA)/Urology Care Foundation Physician Scientist Residency Training Award, for which University of
Michigan is the inaugural recipient. Her research in assessing readiness for practice in urology residency
training has been supported by the Society for Academic Urologists. Dr. Kraft recently earned her Master of
Health Professions Education degree from University of Michigan. Dr. Kraft has also been recognized for her
commitment to education as the 2021 recipient of the AUA Residents and Fellows Committee Teaching
Award and the 2022 recipient of the Michigan Medicine GME Award for Program Director Excellence.

 Dr. Kraft is a Fellow of both the American College of Surgeons and the AAP. She serves on numerous national
committees, including the American Board of Urology Examination Committee, the Society of Women in
Urology Board of Directors, and the ACS Board of Governors. Dr. Kraft is chair of the ACGME Review
Committee for Urology, subspecialty editor of the Medical Education section for the Journal of Pediatric
Urology, and chair of the AAP Section on Urology. She has been invited to participate in multiple leadership
programs including the AUA Leadership Program. 

Kate H. Kraft, MD, MHPE
Chief, Division of Pediatric Urology
C. S. Mott Children's Hospital
Professor of Urology
University of Michigan Medical School

Dr. Kate H. Kraft is a Professor in the Department of Urology and the
Mark C. McQuiggan, MD and Carolyn A. McQuiggan Research
Professor at the University of Michigan Medical School. She received
her undergraduate degree from Harvard University and medical
degree from Columbia University College of Physicians and
Surgeons. She completed her urology residency at Emory University
and fellowship in pediatric urology at the Children’s Hospital of
Philadelphia. 



Register Online at
CE.Nemours.org

Register online at CE.Nemours.org
or scan the QR code.
Registration Deadline: September 27, 2024

Disclosure 
As a provider accredited by the Accreditation Council for Continuing Medical Education (ACCME), we must
ensure balance, independence, objectivity and scientific rigor in all educational activities. In accordance with
the Standards for Integrity and Independence in Accredited Continuing Education, all planners, teachers and
authors involved in the development of CME content are required to disclose their relevant financial
relationships that might be germane to the content of the activity. An individual has a relevant financial
relationship if they have a financial relationship in any amount occurring in the last 24 months with an
ineligible company whose products or services are discussed in the CME activity content over which the
individual has control. We have policies/processes in place to mitigate relevant financial relationships. All
relevant relationships will be mitigated.

Commercial Support 
This program may be supported in part by unrestricted educational grants from commercial sources.
Supporters and exhibitors will be disclosed the day of the event. 

Americans with Disabilities Act 
In accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act, the Nemours Children’s Hospital, Delaware will provide
modifications in teaching methodologies to accommodate individual needs. To request disability
accommodations, contact the Office of Continuing Medical Education at least 15 days in advance of the
program (302) 651-6750.

GENERAL INFORMATION 

Accreditation 
This activity has been planned and implemented in accordance with the accreditation requirements and
policies of the Accreditation Council for Continuing Medical Education (ACCME) through the joint
providership of Nemours and the Delaware Academy of Medicine. 
Nemours is accredited by the ACCME to provide continuing medical education for physicians. 
Nemours designates this live activity for a maximum of 5.0 AMA PRA Category 1 Credits™. 
Physicians should only claim credit commensurate with the extent of their participation in the activity. 
The Delaware State Board of Nursing accepts AMA PRA Category 1 Credits™ for nursing licensure contact
hours. 

For More Information Contact Karen Supplee, Karen.Supplee@Nemours.org  
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